Electing delegates to the recall People’s Assembly 

The founding conference of the People’s Assembly on 22nd June agreed that we would recall the People’s Assembly in the first few months of 2014. This recall Assembly will be a decision making conference and it will be delegate based, reflecting the growth local People’s Assemblies around the country and of support for the People’s Assembly among trade unionists, students and cross the anti-austerity movement.

What follows are a set of basic arrangements for organising an effective, working recall conference. This is not intended to be a final constitution or even a basis for calling future conferences. Those arrangements will be made at the recall conference itself. This is just meant to get us to the recall conference in a way that reflects the state of the organisation as it currently exists.  

In order to send delegates a local People's Assembly should be affiliated to the national People's Assembly, and we encourage them to operate within the national guidelines circulated recently and re-issued alongside this document. Delegates should be elected, and any resolutions to the conference should be discussed, at a properly publicised meeting.
For the process to be democratic we also need to ensure respect and support for different organising approaches and demonstrate a commitment to transparency and accountability.    

To ensure the different currents in the Peoples' Assemblies movement are treated fairly and able to play their full part, where practical we welcome local Peoples Assemblies sending delegates from all elements of the movement: the variety of anti-cuts campaigns, the trades and student unions, the Labour Party, Green Party, the horizonalist organising groups, the revolutionary left and, most important of all, those who simply oppose austerity and are in no organised group at all other than the People’s Assembly. So, in the delegate entitlement of 10 for a local Peoples Assembly, please try and reflect the diversity of traditions in the movement.

Please attempt to involve as many groups as possible (if, say, hacktivists, or pensioners,  opposed to austerity are not included, please contact them afresh). Perhaps groups like Liberty or the Haldane Society would want to be involved.  We hope the event will also be live-streamed so everyone can observe and where technically possible respond on-line so that we can take advantage of the new media to develop a new model of political convention. 

This structure is not set in stone. It can be altered by the recall conference and future conferences after that. 
With this in mind, here are the delegate entitlements:
· Every local People's Assembly is entitled to send a maximum of 10 delegates.  
· Local and regional union trade union organisations, including trades councils and student unions, are entitled to send 2 delegates. 

· Local anti-cuts campaigns that are recognised signatories of the People’s Assembly are entitled to send 2 delegates.
· National trade unions are entitled to 10 delegates.

· National campaign organisations are entitled to send 5 delegates.
· Individuals who are financially supporting the People’s Assembly are entitled to attend as observers without voting rights.

· The delegate and observer fee will be 5 pounds each.

· We should agree a Conference Arrangements Committee to take this work forward.

